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GOVERNMENT OF NEW BRUNSWICK UPDATE 

Bulletin #72f: COVID-19 – Cottage Closing – Sep 24 2020  

Distributed: Sept. 24, 2020 

Public Health is working with Public Safety to permit individuals to move across the 

border to close camps or cottages on either side.   

 

This option will be available between Wednesday, Sept. 23 until Wednesday, Sept. 30. 

 

Individuals needing to travel to or from the Témiscouata region to close a camp or 

cottage or to retrieve belongings from one may do so one time only, for a period not to 

exceed 24 hours and return without a requirement to self-isolate. 

 

Individuals will be required to register their travel through www.gnb.ca/travelregistration.  

 

When registering, individuals must select “Other” under “Reason for Entry” and explain 

where they are travelling. When entering New Brunswick, they must have all required 

documentation, including their registration and proof of ownership or rental of the camp 

or cottage. 

 

Travellers who cross for this purpose are expected to make only necessary travel and not 

visit businesses or interact with others not part of their immediate family or bubble while 

in the other province.  When returning to New Brunswick and vice versa, individuals must 

not make any unnecessary stops. 

 

Travellers who make the trip more than once will be directed to self-isolate for 14 days. 

 

https://news.horizonnb.ca/
http://www.gnb.ca/travelregistration

